
April 17th, 2025 Supervisors Minutes 
 

Chairman Clapper called the April 17th, 2025 Supervisors meeting to order. 
 
The following members were present: Don Clapper, Greg Thomas, Mike 
Ferguson. 
 
The minutes from the April 3rd meeting were approved as written. 
The Treasurers report was distributed to each Supervisor for review. 
 
Privilege of the floor – No Comment 
 

Amy Murray from Marion Volunteer Fire Co. reached out to notify the 

Supervisors (email distributed) of some Non-Emergency Public Relations events 

that the Fire Dept. will be involved with. They are not requesting approval for WC 

coverage only making us aware of their participation with these events. 

 

Archer Dr. Phase 2 from Lighthouse Rd. to Overcash Rd. has been put out for Bid 

through Penn Bid and the results were distributed.  We received bids from 5 

qualified bidders ranging from $5,280,957 to $2,693,300. Bids were received 

from Cottle’s Asphalt Maintenance Inc., David H Martin Excavating Inc., Kinsley 

Construction Site York, New Enterprise Stone & Lime Co. Inc, and Scott’s Hauling 

& Excavating Inc.. Scott’s Hauling & Excavating Inc. was the apparent low bidder. 

On a Thomas/Ferguson motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors awarded 

the contract to Scott’s Hauling & Excavating Inc. 

 

St. Thomas Township has requested fire Police assistance for a Non-Emergency 

event. The event will be their Memorial Day Parade held on Monday May 26, 

2025 at 8:30 pm. On a Ferguson/Thomas motion carried unanimously, the 

Supervisors approved the request. 

 
On a Ferguson/Thomas motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved 
the paying of the bills. 
 
There was no Old Business. 
 
There was no New Business. 



There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:04 p.m. on a 
Thomas/Ferguson motion carried unanimously. 
 
 
      _______________________________ 
      Shannon Malott, Secretary/Treasurer 
 
 
  


